Junior B Tier II Report

Submitted by: Taunya Garant, Acting Commissioner

I would like to thank Christine Thielen in advance for supplying me with some of the information for my report.  I admit that even as Assistant Commissioner I was really not made aware of all the issues in the league.

Tier II was made up of 16 teams; 8 from the North and 8 from the South.  In the South Cranbrook and an additional Lethbridge team joined the action.  Both teams showed improvement during the season and remained competitive with the other teams in the South.  In the North, the Edmonton Warriors added another Tier II team which also proved to be successful, making it to playoffs.

Scheduling came to be a concern with two teams dropping out of the league the day before the regular season was to start.  The deadline for notification of intents still remains December 31, but new this year is the deadline for dropping out of the division.  After February 1, any teams who drop out will be assessed a fine.

Congratulations to the Fort Saskatchewan Rebels for winning Gold at Provincials.  Provincials were a concern for some teams who found it expensive for their teams to participate.  Travel costs and time to send a team to Provincials remain a huge concern for some clubs.  Thought should be given to running a different format, such as the Provincial format utilized by Junior B Tier I to help alleviate these costs. 

Travel continues to be a concern for teams.  One thought is to combine Tier II and Tier III with the most competitive teams out of Tier II combining with Junior B for a competitive travel league.  In the combined Tier II and Tier III league, several divisions based on geography could be created, i.e. Northeast, Northwest, Central, Southeast and Southwest.  This is an issue that needs discussion as travel  continues to be a major concern.  

The website was an effective communication tool, although for Tier II it took quite awhile for the stats from our league to be updated.  Thanks to Amanda Thielen who worked her fingers to the bone to get our league’s stats up to date.  I am happy to report that Amanda has agreed to stay on for the 2010 season.  

The effectiveness of communication within our league was challenging.  There were concerns from teams about the length of time it took to get a response to questions, and this must be rectified for this season.  I believe that unless there are extenuating circumstances response time should be no longer than 48 hours.  I hope that the majority of clubs send a representative to the Annual General Meeting.  Breakout sessions can only be truly effective when all ideas and points of view are considered.

I would like to conclude by thanking the individuals who stepped up for the Executive.  These individuals did a remarkable job getting the season up and going in a relatively short period of time.  It is thanks to these people that the 2009 season ran as smoothly as it did.  

Thank you,

Taunya 
